# WHRLGC BOARD MEETING MINUTES

## I. MEETING DETAILS

Captain: Barbara Competello

Date: 4/30/25 Time: 3:00 pm

Location: Google Meet

#### II. ATTENDANCE

Barbara Competello, Cindy Hannah, Sue Peterson, Leslie Curry, Mary Ann Crowe

#### III. CALL TO ORDER

Barbara called the meeting to order at 3:01pm

## IV. MEETING MINUTES REVIEW and APPROVAL

A motion to approve the April board meeting minutes was made by C. Hannah, seconded by S. Peterson, and unanimously approved by the board members in attendance without changes.

### V. CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Barbara reported that our club now has 42 members. The first women's play day was yesterday and 7 members participated. 4 spots were paid out - gross (1st & 2nd) and net (1st & 2nd).

The board members discussed how to get our new members engaged and encouraged to play. It was suggested that the pairings be set up so that 2 new members can play together. Some do not have handicaps yet. L. Curry said that you can get a handicap after playing three 18 hole rounds or six 9 hole rounds.

Mary Ann said that she has asked new members, Kim and Rhonda, to join her Invitational team.

## VI. **TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT** (Cindy Hannah)

On 5/12 the Men's group will hold their Icebreaker. Cindy and Barbara (and probably Leslie) are planning on playing.

Thursday Skins game: Cindy will set this up in Golf Genius. Leslie volunteered to be in charge of these games. Barbara will double check that we have 3 tee times. Sign up will be limited to 12 players. For those members not wanting to play the skins game, they can sign up for later tee times. A sign up email will be sent out by Cindy on Thursdays and the cut off will be by 5pm on the Tuesdays before. Leslie will decide if she wants to bring a laptop and input the scores into Golf Genius or just figure out the winners manually.

How to pay out the winners was discussed. The Men's group only pays the net winner. Barbara suggested we play a few times and assess the distribution. She said it can be challenging because of the wide range of handicaps. Cindy said we would do individual stroke play initially.

Women's group 6/3 Icebreaker: We will play an A,B,C,D step aside scramble. We discussed the minimum number of drives per player and thought at least 2 per person would be good. We discussed having a lunch afterwards and Mary Ann volunteered to have it at her house.

Cindy suggested that we think about once a month having a fun game/scramble day. We can get feedback from the membership about this on the Icebreaker day.

Graehawk tournament in June: Tuesday play will be at Whitehawk and Thursday will be at Graeagle Meadows. Our members can either sign up to play in the matches or follow the field. It was suggested that we survey our membership to gauge interest and to inform them of the format. It will be a shotgun start both days.

# VII. FINANCIAL REPORT (Brenda Knott)

Brenda was unable to attend the meeting, but forwarded the financial documents. When Mary Ann (2025 Treasurer) is back at Whitehawk, the financial information will be shared with her.

# VIII. **INVITATIONAL UPDATE** (Leslie Curry)

Catered lunch: An email describing the proposed menu and costs provided by Pangaea Catering was sent to the board members to review in advance of the meeting. Janet Soli has taken the lead on evaluating potential caterers. She has used Pangaea for an event before and was very happy with the quality of food and the service. The price per person would be \$24. This includes delivery and

set up. Tip is not included. The members present thought the menu choices looked good and the price was reasonable. We need to confirm the tip amount.

Monday dinner: Leslie suggested hamburgers provided by McKenzie's for the dinner.

Day one of the tournament (Monday) will be a 9 hole scramble that we anticipate lasting about 2 hours.

Day two will be a 2 best ball Stableford. (It was suggested that we use this format during some of our ladies play days before the tournament so that our members can become familiar with it.)

Leslie said that we have 13 teams that have verbally committed so far and we can take up to 18 teams.

The proposed tee prize this year is a ClubScrub with a Whitehawk logo. When Sue reached out to the vendor, she learned that they are no longer taking any orders for bulk or customized ClubScrubs. Sue will find out if we are able to purchase up to 72 non-customized ClubScrubs and what the cost would be.

#### IX. NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 28th at 3:00pm. Location TBA

### X. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3:54pm